     [image: image1.wmf]
DUFFERIN MARSH NATURE CONNECTION
MINUTES
Wednesday, April 12, 2017 
Attendees:
Dave, Eric, Joe, Jenn, Mary, Brenda
Guests:

Brian, Jess, Linda

Regrets:
Angela, Charles Sheila
Time:

7:44 pm

1. Minutes from March 8, 2017
With correction.
Moved:
Mary
2nd:

Dave

Approved

2. Earth Hour

About 12 people arrived to walk to the Marsh for the Earth Hour hike.  No one came on time to make lanterns but jars and candles were provided for each walker who did not bring their own.  There were about 35 people at the bon fire.  There were marshmallows and games for the kids.  As the sky was overcast there were no telescopes.  There was a similar event at Cold Creek this year.  There was a discussion about whether this posed competition for our event and how sustainable driving to Cold Creek is.
3. Frog Monitoring 

The workshop was held on April 6.  Several new volunteers signed up.  Monitoring started on April 8.
4. Workday
Six volunteers arrived to help install the goose rope.  This will be the last year that we install the rope as the vegetation is starting to fill in.  Shrubs were cleared away around the Tree Swallow boxes and a new box was installed.  The Tree Swallows arrive that day so the work was done just in time.
Brian advised that he cleaned out one of the Wood Duck boxes.  
5. Clean Up Day - April 22  
The clean starts at 9 am.  Mary will be there to set up at about 8:15 am.



Tasks  -  
Mary:

garbage bags, gloves, saplings, donation sign, membership 






stuff, tent, banner, green bin liner, cups



Charles:
Coffee, cream and sugar, spoons, napkins



Brenda:

table, blue bin, green bin





Dave

vests






Eric

juice boxes and treats





Please remember to bring a rake and wear good footwear.  
6. Treasurer Report
Dave has set up an accounting program called “Gnu Cash” which is available through Google.
The program allows you to do monthly reports, balance sheets, running revenues and costs, and to create a new account for each project or event.  
The transfer of signatures at the bank is completed. Eric and Dave are the official signing officers.  All the new cheques signed by Dave have gone through.
Dave requested that you email him with a notice of receipts and he can bring a cheque to the next meeting.  This will help him keep the books up to date.  Donation also need to be tracked.  So if you collet donations or want to donate your expenses please also let Dave know so he can keep track of real costs.  Paypal moneys can go directly to the bank account.  Jenn and Dave will set this up.
Dave also advised that the bankbook can be updated at any CIBC.
Action:
Jenn and Dave will set this up the Paypal account so that money goes directly to the bank account.
7. Schomberg Fair
As the other Environment group Creature Quest will not be at the Fair this year, it was felt that the cost of $250 for a booth was too expensive.
Motion:
The DMNC will not hold a booth at the Schomberg Fair because of the extraordinary 


expense.

Move:
Eric

2nd:

Brenda

Approved.

8. Upcoming Events
Frog Night out is the next event on May 4.  The posters are ready to distribute.  
Action:
Mary will put up posters and post on Facebook.  Mary will send the poster to Jenn.


Jenn will post the poster on the website.

Bird Walk May 28 – 6:30 am 

Action:
Mary will send out dates for summer events
9. Security and Vandalism
defer
10. Insurance
Mary presented the new quote from Buckley Insurance. The cost is much more reasonable than previous quotes.  She will contact them for more information and will report back.
Action:
Mary will contact Buckley Insurance for more details.

11. Paypal – Jenn will continue to forward donation information to Mary who will acknowledge the donation.
12. "Hughie's Cathedral" 

Jen has started work on the signs.  A draft will be forwarded to the Historical Society for review.  

Eric noticed some trees flagged in the forest last week.  Mary looked into this.  It appears that the Parks Department was approach by the developer of the west part of the woodlot to remove some trees.  The Parks Department was waiting to review the marks trees.  The Planning Department had not received a planning application but did receive a request to meet about the development of the land.  They advised that they would ask about the flagged trees at that meeting.
13. DMNC safety vests 

Dave is working on the vests and will try to have them ready for Clean Up Day.
14. Bird Feeder trail 
defer

NEW BUSINESS
15. Linda joined us to talk about the Water Quality sampling in the Marsh especially as it relates to the storm pond.  Up until now, the Township has been buying test strips and paying Linda to do the monitoring.  There have always been high chloride levels at 3rd station (outlet of storm ponds from the Bachly Plaza) but it was much higher following the pumping of the pond in December.  The Township has not supplied new strips to Linda since last November (2016).  As of the end of March Linda was advised that the water quality program for the Dufferin Marsh was changing but was given no specifics.  Concern was raised that a change in the program may not cover the site specific issues in the Dufferin Marsh.  This seems particularly important given the recent pumping event at the storm pond.   
Action:
Linda will contact Kat to get more details.

Mary will send scanned water quality sheets to Joe for plotting.
16. Birdathon – Mary announced that she will be doing another Birdathon on May 13 or 14
Moved to Adjourn:
Eric
NEXT MEETING IS WEDNESDAY, May 10th, 2017 at 7:30 pm
End:
9:30 pm
�








